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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

March 22,2022
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, March 22, 2022 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Aaron Summers and Commissioner Cody Roush. Also present were Attorney Dave Lett and Auditor Bobbie Abel.  In attendance were Annie Hynes, Air Evac; Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk: DeAndra Magdaleno; Amanda Magdaleno; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Monty Wolf, EMA Director; Teresa Wininger, Deputy Auditor; Missy Cooper, Deputy Auditor; Mike Jones; Pat Jones; Lori Carrico, Treasurer; Barb Hager; Mary Smith; Kim Showalter; Cary Albright, President of Town of Shoals; Sara Guth, BLN; Sylvia Albaugh, Shoals Public Library; Michelle Carrico, SIDC
President George called the meeting called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:29 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of March 8, 2022 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush, all in favor motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Michelle Carrico, SIDC and Sylvia Albaugh, Shoals Public Library, requested Board of Commissioners to be the lead in application of an ORCA Grant for the library expansion project.  A motion was made to apply for the OCRA Grant for the Shoals Library Expansion Project by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, the motion passed.
Cary Albright, Shoals Town President and Vice President of White River Military Coalition Alliance, provided the Commissioners information regarding the White River Military Coalition Alliance board and the benefits it can provide to Martin County.  Albright advised the purpose of this alliance is to facilitate communication between Crane Naval and the local cities and towns.  Albright advised that there are potential training opportunities.
Annie Hynes, AIR EVAC and Teresa Wininger, Deputy Auditor approached the Commissioners regarding the AIR EVAC Insurance plan to be offered to county employees.  Wininger advised she currently has 118 employees eligible for this benefit but will need to check for dual coverage by any other agency.  Wininger stated the non-discounted cost if over age 60 is $65.00, therefore this age group does not receive a discount. Commissioner George ask Hynes to see if a further discount could be added.  Further discussion regarding having Hynes complete an open enrollment to give employees a better understanding of the coverage being provided was suggested. Hynes agreed to get back with Deputy Wininger to schedule a date for open enrollment.
Commissioner George read a Thank You note received from the Sheriff’s Department, expressing their gratitude for the benefit being provided by the county for Air Evac Insurance for employees.
Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, reported one of his employees recently had a really close call on West River Road and asked that the public be aware of the signs and cones and to please be cautious of workers. 

Superintendent Seals advised that they are working on patching potholes all over the county. Seals informed that he is waiting on a quote for repair on Chicken Farm Road.  Seals stated he and Attorney Dave Lett are waiting to hear back regarding quote for repairs on Bridge 44.
Auditor Abel handed out a map submitted by Lost River Fire Department requesting the Commissioners consider renaming the portion of Simmons Creek Road that runs off of the West side of Windom Road to West Simmons Creek Road.   Commissioner George asked what steps would need to be taken to get this started.  Per Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk, it will need to be clarified to make sure it wouldn’t negatively effect the Community Crossing Grant.  Commissioner George asked the Highway Superintendent to look into this with INDOT. 

Monty Wolf, EMA Director, advised he and Andy Ringwald, EMA, had attended the DPC meeting earlier today.  Wolf stated a Crane Naval Base representative had attended this meeting and stated they would like more involvement with the county regarding training opportunities.   Wolf stated he had attended the LAPC meeting last week and there are three seats left to be filled.
County Attorney Dave Lett and Auditor Bobbie Abel, presented for consideration Resolution 2022-7, Resolution for Distribution of American Rescue Plan Funds to the Commissioners for signature. Commissioners declared the ARPA funds as revenue replacement in the amount of $1,991,914.00. A motion to approve Resolution for Distribution of American Rescue Plan Funds was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.
Auditor Abel, submitted a board appointment request from the County Board of Health to appoint nominee Amy Grafton to their board to fill an unexpired term vacated by Candace Roush.  Motion to approved Amy Grafton was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.
Auditor Abel, also submitted a board appointment request from Loogootee Public Library Board asking that Shirley Jeffers be reappointed to their board.  Motion to approve Shirley Jeffers was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.

Commissioner Roush made a motion to approve Lonnie Hawkins to the West Gate Authority Board to replace Paul McFeaters, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Commissioner Summers presented an estimate of $240.00 from M & M Electric to service the two A/C units and two boilers at the Courthouse while they are here to service those under contract.  Motion to approve the service work was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.
Auditor Abel also made mention that the handicap accessible button on the front door is not working and the cause is being addressed.
Monty Wolf, EMA, asked if a county ordinance could be implemented requiring advanced notification from the public to the Sheriff’s department when someone is doing a controlled burn to eliminate the need for unnecessary EMS runs.    Commissioners advised Attorney Lett to check with other counties to see how they address that issue and suggested adding information to the county’s website as well as the Sheriff’s website to notify the Sheriff’s Department when doing a controlled burn. 
Important Dates:

Safety Meeting:  Wednesday, April 13, 2022 @ 9:00 am (Highway 7:00)
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:24 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be Tuesday, April 5, 2022 @ 5:30 pm.
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